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MINUTES
Waukesha Public Library Board
Public Art Committee Meeting
Tuesday, July 23, 2019 12:00 P.M.
Library Board Room


Members Present:	Chris Audley, Joan Francoeur, Bruce Gay, Lynn Gaffey, Lynn Preston, Barb Reinhart, Julie Stockinger, and Rose Sura
Members Absent:	Larry Nelson and Sylvia Trewyn
Others Present: 	Guests: Artist Bill Taylor, Associate City Planner Charlie Griffith, and Lisa Salb from the Landmarks Commission; Library Director Bruce Gay and Special Projects Coordinator Joan Quinlan 

Committee Chair L. Preston convened the meeting at 12:00 p.m. 
1.   Approval of the minutes for November 27, 2018                                                                      J. Francoeur moved to approve the minutes for November 27, 2018. B. Reinhart seconded, motion carried unanimously.
2.   Discussion/recommendation regarding public art donations: Stamsta, Audley and Kurz (Bob Lawrence)
Committee Chair L. Preston updated the Committee on her efforts to acquire a piece of art by Artist Jean Stamsta. Ms. Preston said that she contacted one of Jean Stamsta’s sons, however, after the initial conversation, she has not been able to get a hold of him. Lynn Gaffey said if it’s not possible to obtain one of her other pieces, her gallery has a guitar that Jean Stamsta worked on and Ms. Gaffey generously offered it to the Library. 
Chris Audley said that his family would like to donate one of his mother’s (Ramona Audley’s) art pieces to the Library. At this time, the family is still going through his mother’s art and they have not been able to decide which piece they are willing to part with. He is confident that they will be able to find a suitable art piece that is a good representation of his mother’s artwork for the Library. Barb Reinhart suggested that Chris let his family know that with their donation, their mother’s artwork will be on display for all to enjoy and they can visit it at any time.
Committee Chair L. Preston said that a former neighbor of Kay Kurz would like to donate a small piece of artwork painted by Kay to the Library. She noted that the piece does not have to be on public display, but perhaps it could be placed in a study room. Joan Francoeur commented that we already own a piece that Kay donated to the library and asked if it’s common for multiple pieces by the same artist to be grouped together. Barb Reinhart replied that from an art perspective, it is harder to group two pieces of artwork together rather than three. She agreed that perhaps one of the study rooms would be a suitable place for the painting. R. Sura moved to recommend approval of accepting the Kay Kurz artwork from Bob Lawrence. B. Reinhart seconded, motion carried unanimously.
3.   Update and discussion on library’s first floor redesign and the possible impact on the public art collection                                                                                              Director Bruce Gay reported that the Library is in the initial stages of a first floor redesign, which will most likely impact the location of some of the art collection pieces. He reviewed the current layout and then went over the proposed changes to the floor plan, which includes opening up the lobby area to improve access and sightlines to the interior of the building. One side of the lobby will house the New Book collection. As you enter the library, one of the first things that you see will be a community meeting room that is three times the current size. The improved space includes a combined service desk for reference and circulation services, public computer space, a larger group study room, and a maker space. The current Carnegie room (the original library), will house the local history collection and could be used as a flexible programming space. Lynn Gaffey asked if there would still be room to winter the guitars inside at the Library. Director Gay replied that there will still be open space for the guitars within the lobby seating area. The new layout will make it easier to navigate within the footprint of the Library. The new community room will have a sliding glass door that may be frosted. It will also house a demonstration kitchen. The room will also have the capability of being split into two meeting rooms. (Lisa Salb from the Landmarks Commission arrived at 12:26 PM) Director Gay commented that the Library would keep the Community Art Space for the rotating collection. Lynn Gaffey said that if that space was needed for the collection, the library wouldn’t have to keep the rotating art space. She added that the art collection is more important. Director Gay continued and said that the Carnegie room will have an historic feel to it and will become a quiet reading area. He stressed that this plan is very preliminary. Committee Chair Lynn Preston noted that any change on the first floor will affect the art collection and some pieces will need to be relocated. The group agreed that by relocating some of the artwork that it may refresh the collection. 
4.   Discussion/recommendation regarding possibility of relocating City Hall concrete relief wall sculpture to the Waukesha Public Library                                              Committee Chair Lynn Preston said that the Library was contacted about possibly having a space to relocate the Waukesha Wall, the concrete relief wall sculpture by artist Franklin Boggs. The sculpture, located behind the stairwell of the current City Hall, is approximately 17 feet high and 16 feet wide (12 feet without the aggregate rock). The Landmarks Commission is investigating grants that would pay for the cost of moving and restoring the piece. Bill Taylor said that the only information that they found about the artwork is that it consists of poured cement and that it took three to four months to install about 50 individual pieces. There is no documentation on how the pieces are attached to the wall, so there is a big question on whether it can even be moved. He said that Beloit College where Mr. Boggs worked as a faculty member has no records and neither did his son. The architect and construction company are no longer in business. 
Lynn Preston asked the Committee to consider if the Library has a suitable place for the artwork and if the Library wants it. She asked Charlie Griffith if there is a deadline for when a decision would need to be made. Mr. Griffith responded that the plan is to construct the new City Hall by December of 2020 and then demolish the old City Hall in early 2021. 
Joan Francoeur asked if this piece was worth preserving and if this was a piece that the Committee would choose for the Library?  Lisa Salb from the Landmarks Commission replied that the piece is a diagram of Waukesha and if you look closely at it the pieces represent different areas of Waukesha, including industry and the springs. The style is reflective of mid-century modern. There is a key listing all of the symbols at the bottom. 
Chris Audley wondered if Beloit College would want it, but it is a tribute to the City of Waukesha. As the Committee looks at the upcoming changes to the first floor, the Library’s art collection should take precedence. Lynn Gaffey noted that she did not realize the historical significance of the artwork and commented if the Library could find the right space, that the artist is well-renowned. Julie Stockinger asked if the piece could be located outside? Bill Taylor believed that the artwork could withstand the outdoor elements. He added that it weighs tons as it hangs on an 8-inch cement wall. Suggestions were made to bring in an engineering specialist to see if one of the exterior walls could hold the artwork without compromising the Library’s structure. Other suggestions for its location were: tear down the current City Hall and build around the wall or relocating it to the parking structure for the Transit Center. Lisa Salb from the Landmarks Commission was excited that the Library is considering the possibility of having the Franklin Boggs piece here as he is a very renowned artist. Barb Reinhart was concerned whether the freezing and thawing over the winter and spring months would be an issue. Lisa believed that concrete would stand up to the elements, but not the aggregate rock.
Both Lynn Gaffey and Joan Francoeur believed that the artwork was significant enough to preserve. Chris Audley added that the Committee may not be able to commit to something that there might not be space for. He would prefer investigating an exterior wall because of the limited interior space. Lynn Preston said that her understanding was that the Committee believed that the piece was worth preserving, the Library would not have space in the interior of the building and that the Landmarks Commission should investigate that any exterior wall of the Library could support the concrete artwork.
It was noted that the center of the artwork is not flat and has a fold to it. The Committee wanted information on whether the outside wall could hold the weight of the concrete piece, how it would be attached, and whether it would withstand the outdoor elements. Joan Francoeur also wanted to know if another layer could be added to the wall to allow the piece to be structurally sound. Barb Reinhart wondered if the individual pieces could be used separately. Would the value of the piece be destroyed if the pieces were displayed throughout the City? 
Lynn Preston announced that Sylvia Trewyn is resigning from the Public Art Committee. She asked members if they knew of anyone interested in serving, to please let her know.
Joan Francoeur asked if at a future meeting, the committee could discuss combining the information about the art collections throughout Waukesha. 
Lynn Gaffey announced that August 23, Discover Wisconsin will be downtown Waukesha filming an upcoming episode on art in the cities, featuring The Guitartown murals and guitars. Also, PBS syndicated the 100th Art Crawl segment and the Arts Page picked it up. 
Chris Audley asked if there was a place for his mother’s guitar to come to the Library permanently? ProHealth Care sponsored the guitar, but they have indicated that they do not want it. 
5.   Adjournment                                                                                                                                     Absent any objections, the meeting adjourned at 1:01 p.m. 
   
J. Quinlan, Recorder
